Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: road surface inspections
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Can I please have information of all road surface inspections, works and repairs on craven Street over the 12 months on:

Craven Street (section between Sanvey Gate & Friday Street) Leicester
Answer:

Please find attached scanned documents.
A small amount of staff and other individual’s details have been redacted as it constitutes personal data whose disclosure to the wider world under the Act would breach Data Protection principles.  This information is exempt under the provisions of section 40(2) of FOIA and regulation 13(2a) of the EIR– personal data.

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes.
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR.    

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
